
 

 

 *******December 1, 2021 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a regular session on Wednesday, December 1, 2021.  

Commissioner Mike Smith, Commissioner Culbertson, Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Doug Smith 

and Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; David Van 

Parys, Senior County Counselor; Amy Allison, Planning and Zoning Deputy Director; Krystal Voth, 

Planning and Zoning Director; John Richmeier, Leavenworth Times 

 

Residents: AW Himpel, Casey Worrall, Joe Herring, Matt Groves, Raymond and Lisa Reynolds, Kiann 

Caprice 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 

Joe Herring, Casey Worrall, Kiann Caprice and Raymond Reynolds commented on agenda items. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS: 

 

Mark Loughry reminded the Board of the ribbon-cutting ceremony for the Eisenhower Road project this 

afternoon at 1:00 p.m. 

 

Mr. Loughry reported the Health Department will be making changes to the weekly information they send 

out regarding COVID-19. 

 

Commissioner Kaaz requested to remove the check registry from the consent agenda. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Kaaz and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to remove the 

check registry from the consent agenda. 

                           Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to 

approve the check registry. 

                         Motion passed, 4-0.  Commissioner Kaaz abstained. 

 

Amy Allison presented Resolution 2021-52, a special use permit for a contractor’s yard for Forever 

Fencing. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Kaaz to deny 

Resolution 2021-52. 

                 Motion failed, 1-3 Commissioner Doug Smith voting yes, Commissioner Culbertson abstained. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Stieben and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to table until 

December 22, 2021. 

                          Motion passed, 4-1 Commissioner Doug Smith voting nay. 

 

Ms. Allison presented Resolution 2021-53, a special use permit for CW Lawns. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to 

approve Resolution 2021-53, a special use permit for CW Lawns. 

                          Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Ms. Allison presented Resolution 2021-54, a rezone request from RR-5 to RR-2.5 located on 246th St. 



 

 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Stieben and seconded by Commissioner Doug Smith to approve 

Resolution 2021-54 for a rezone request from RR-5 to RR-2.5 located on 246th Street. 

                         Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Ms. Allison presented Resolution 2021-55, a rezone request from B-2 to B-3 located 17800 State Ave. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Stieben to approve 

Resolution 2021-55 a rezone from B-2 to B-3 at 17800 State Ave. 

                            Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Commissioner Mike Smith announced the Lansing Mayor’s Christmas Tree Lighting will be Sunday at 

6:00 p.m. at the Lansing Middle School. 

 

Commissioner Doug Smith attended the Fairmount Township meeting. 

 

Commissioner Stieben attended the swearing in of the new Lansing School Board members. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Kaaz and seconded by Commissioner Doug Smith to adjourn. 

  Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

The Board adjourned at 9:50 a.m. 


